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If you would like to join with the following 
people who have nominated that they 
will help where they can at occasional 
events, outings and functions, your 
involvement will be most welcome.  

June Carey  Patricia Castles 
Denice Knight  Rita Evans 
Rosemary Ryan  Carol Castles 

To register as a friend of the committee, 
please contact Brendan Dever  

P  0418 192 999 
E  presidentu3abeaudesert@gmail.com 
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Management committee members 

A warm U3A Beaudesert welcome to our new members: 
Lorraine Overton, Gayle Manning, Lynette Hartig, Mick Cassidy, Sharon 
Cassidy, Fay Janson 

We look forward to seeing you at the activities you have chosen for yourself where, 
we are sure, you will make many new friends. 

A small piece of trivia as we approach 
the 2023 Annual General Meeting ï 
this will be my very first U3A AGM.  A 
nieceôs wedding coincided with last 
yearôs AGM, but the apology didnôt 
protect me from ending up with a job!  
And barring a coup dô®tat 
on 3 March I will resume 
the presidentôs chair for 
the second half of the 
meeting. 

As highlighted in this 
newsletter we have three 
significant retirements 
from the management 
committee this year.  
Stuart and Derani Gearey are stepping 
down from their roles of treasurer and 
membership secretary respectively. 
Their lovely homestead on acreage at 
Cedar Grove has a detached retreat 
with an office area for their adjoining 
desks which became the U3A finance 
and membership hub.  I hope this will 
be a very positive change and will 
allow Stuart and Derani more time 
now to tend their very impressive 
gardens and rack up a few miles on 
the caravan.  Thank you Stuart and 
Derani for your contributions ï we 
hope to see you continuing your U3A 
involvement, both as members and 
volunteers.  

Yvonne Berry has been the backbone 
of U3A Beaudesert in the key roles of 
secretary and newsletter editor since 
2015.   Along with very sincere thanks 
for her huge contribution over those 
years I must add my personal thank 
you to Yvonne.  The role of president 
was completely new to me this time 
last year ï Yvonne has reminded me a 
little of Radar in the MASH TV series, 
always there with the answer to the 
question that I was about to ask, or 
sometimes didnôt know to ask!  

There has been some discussion of 

our finances leading up to the AGM.  I 
have mostly taken a steady, steady 
approach in this first year in the role - 
for an organisation which charges $25 
per person annual membership, and 
for the last few years has handed out 

$20 Christmas meal 
vouchers, the balance 
could be easily upset.  
With the benefit now of 
better understanding of 
the numbers I believe 
we are in reasonable 
shape financially, just 
covering costs with the 
help of grants.  Hereôs a 

simplified view rounded to the nearest 
$100:  

Bank balance at 1/1/22 $15,800 
Revenue, calendar 2022 $43,300  
(subscriptions, activity fees, functions, 
grants) 
Payments, calendar 2022 $42,500  
(rent, insurance, venue hire, catering, 
equipment) 
Bank balance at 31/12/22 $16,600  
(adjusted for Christmas vouchers cost 
paid January 2023)  

There is also a term deposit, 
approximately $5,700.  State 
government advice for incorporated 
associations recommends that a cash 
reserve is maintained, although has 
limited guidance on the amount.  In 
our case the current reserves 
represent approximately 50 percent of 
annual payments. That will be 
reviewed this year, taking into account 
that we rely on grants which must be 
applied for annually and are not 
guaranteed for renewal.  

Thank you for your support over the 
past year ï best wishes an enjoyable 
2023 in U3A.  

Till next time 

Brendan 

If you have any comments or suggestions for 
our U3A, please feel free to email the 

president at 
presidentu3abeaudesert@gmail.com 



Aqua aerobics 
Beaudesert Pool Tuesdays and Thursdays 7.30 am to 8.30 
am.  
Contact Tina 0418 780 861  

Art group  - all mediums 
Wednesdays 9 am-12 St Thomas's Anglican Church hall. 
Contact Denice 5546 9879 or 0402 012 267 

Card playing - Beaudesert 
Every Monday 12.30 pm-4.00 pm RSL function room.  Enjoy 
500 or Bolivia.   
Contact Di 0468 849 448 to confirm attendance. 

Card playing - Bolivia - Jimboomba  
Meets every Thursday 12 noon-4.00 pm at  St James's 
Anglican Church Hall, Jimboomba 
Contact Di 0468 849 448  

Croquet club (Hoopers) 
Play Tuesdays 7.30 am-11.00 am at Everdell Park Gleneagle 
Contact George or Rita 5541 0706 

French  
Every Monday 11.00 am-2.00 pm, venue TBA.  
Recommences 6 February 
Contact Jayne 5463 4841 

Gardening group - BUGs 
Meet third Friday of each even month 10.00 am-12 noon 
Beaudesert RSL club function room; away visits odd months 
Contact Brendan 0418 192 999 or Carmel 0408 711 401 

General discussion group 
Meets Tuesdays 9.30 am-11.30 am Beaucare Community 
room, 44 Tina Street.  General discussions on any subject 
group members propose.     
Contact Andy 5541 2072 

Indoor bowls  
Fridays 9.00-11.00 am am at St. Thomasôs Anglican Church 
Hall, Albert Street, Beaudesert  
Contact Terry 0428 627 673 

Jigsaw library 
Select a jigsaw (or a wasgij) to use from the library. To select 
and collect, contact Sandra 5541 0978 

Line dancing/dancing  
Tuesday from 12.45 pm $3 per session The Centre, Brisbane 
Street Beaudesert  
Contact Yokie 0407 171 813 

Mahjong - Jimboomba 
Meets every Tuesday 11 am-2 pm  St James's Anglican 
church hall, Jimboomba 
Contact Lynn 0417 078 712  

Mahjong - Beaudesert  
Thursday afternoons 1 pm-3.30 pm Arts & Information 
Centre.  
Contact Michele 0459 335 403 

Mosaics  Meet Mondays 1.30 pm-3.30pm at Arts & 
Information Centre, Beaudesert a hands-on course in a 
fascinating art form.   $3/session payable on the day. 
Contact Tina 0418 780 861 

Nordic walking/walking  
Summer walking in the Beaudesert pool Mon-Fri 
Contact Liz 0488 155 506 for start times 

Sewing - commencing 11 April 
Short course, 10 weeks.  Meet Tuesday mornings, 9.30 am-
12 noon, Arts & Info Centre craft room - please enter via 
Enterprise Street door. 
Contact Gay 0422 440 981 

Sing for fun (Singing Owls) 
Meets Wednesday mornings 10 am-11.30 am, GTM music 
studio room 21, 115 Brisbane Street 
Contact Janet 0408 784 567 

Social lunch 
The next social lunch is on Friday 31 March, venue TBA.  
Contact Di 0468 849 448, candyroxy1946@gmail.com  

Social tennis 
Wednesdays 7.30 am-12 noon venue Beaudesert tennis 
courts Boonah Road  
Contact Lorraine 0407 574 576 

Table tennis 
Thursdays 9 am-12 noon held at the St Thomas's Anglican 
Church hall. 
Contact Glenda 0418 771 758 or Ken 0408 703 388  

Travel and Adventure Group 
Meet second Monday GTM music studio 21 PO Square, 
Brisbane Street from 10.00 am 
Contact Ray raymondarthy@gmail.com, ph 0447 554 480 

Trivia puzzling  
Wednesday afternoons from 1.30 pm St Thomas's Anglican 
Church hall, Albert Street, Beaudesert 
Contact Jenny 0439 138 212 

Ukulele (BUFFies) 
Meets Thursday afternoons Shop 21, GTM Studio, PO 
Square, 115 Brisbane Street  12.30 pm-2.30 pm.  
Contact John 0428 844 041 
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Current courses - term one 2023 
23 January-31 March 2023 
Course coordinator | Tina Jones 
Phone 0418 780 861 | Email coursesu3abeaudesert@gmail.com 

There is a $3/session charge for most of the activities, 
payable on the day 

As most members already know, we have a facebook page 
(U3A Beaudesert) If you have any notifications of events, 
photos or videos, messages, etc that you would like included 
on our page, please contact Pat: 

¶ Phone  -  0408 067 466 

¶ Email  -  u3abeaudesert.facebook@gmail.com 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the 
named individual contributor alone and do not necessarily reflect the views 
of  the editor, U3A committee, U3A, or its members. 

tel:+61408703388


Following the successful 
open day in January, the 
Beaudesert U3A art group 
gained a couple more 

members, keen to become a part of this 
diversely talented group of artists. 

Angela, new to art has started off with 
sketching, while Karen has dabbled on 
and off with art for nearly 30 years, began 
with acrylics and sketching.  She 
rekindled her love of art on visiting her 
sister, a renowned artist who exhibits her 
work in Tasmania. 

The more experienced artists, like Denice 
and Jan 
freely offer 
support 
and some 
advice to 
anyone 

who asks. 

Some artists, like Keith, apply a 
slightly more technical 
approach using a spreadsheet 
chart to size match his 
photographic reference to 
canvas.  Once the sizing is 
correct, he can then go ahead to draw and paint.  As he says 
"it works for me". 

Stephanie and 
Narelle have 
become friends 
and collaborate 
together to come 
up with different 
versions of the 
same picture. As 
Narelle says 
"every painting is 
an experiment".  
Stephanie, paints 
every day at home, using the various 
media of acrylics, oils and watercolours.  
Narelle, loves teaching art to her 
grandchildren and does so as soon as 
they can hold a pencil. 
Everyone does their own thing, like Paul 
who intends to work from a downloaded 
image of an English cathedral over a 
period of weeks, or for as long as it takes.  
Michael, competently switches between 
acrylics and oils, so never gets bored. 

If you think you would like to come along 
and have a go, the group meet every 
Wednesday morning, 9am to 12 noon, at 
St Thomas's Hall, Albert Street.  

Contact Denice on mobile 0402 012 257 
or 5546 9879. 

Art in the Scenic Rim 
 Diane Rewko 
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Do you know what timepiece has 
the most moving parts?  
(hourglass) or what salad was 
named after a New York hotel 
(waldorf).  The U3A trivia group 
has a lot of fun testing their quiz 
show knowledge every 
Wednesday at 1.30 pm in St  
Thomasôs hall.  Members take 
turns being quiz master writing 
three rounds of 25 questions.  
After such a taxing great grey-
matter workout, the players take a break for afternoon tea.   

If you would like to join this group, contact facilitator Jenny, 
0439 138 212. 

Do you knowé.. 
 Liz Avery 

Endings and beginnings 
 Diane Rewko 

Stuart and Derani Gearey are standing down from 
Beaudesert U3A committee and we would like to thank them 
both for their work as treasurer and membership officer 
respectively, during 2022/2023. 

Stuart and Derani have decided not to re-stand in 2023 
following the AGM and are looking forward to some well-
deserved free time to enjoy U3A activities and maybe a bit 
more caravanning. 

There will be a couple of new faces in the committee of 2023 
and everyone is looking forward to the Beaudesert U3A new 
year. 

As this is also the last edition of OWLS for Yvonne, may we 
say a thank you to you as well for the last eight years of the 
newsletter. 

In March 2015 I created my first 
newsletter for U3A Beaudesert, 
now in March 2023 I have 

produced this, my last edition.  

Over the past eight years I have enjoyed creating the 
newsletter and trust that the members have found each 
edition an enjoyable read.   

New member, Trish, has agreed to take on the role of editor 
and I ask that you continue to support her with articles (and 
pictures) of your groups' activities.  Without the contributions 
from members there can be no newsletter. 

Time for a change 
 Yvonne Berry 

Wanted - kayaking partners 
Do you own a kayak but donôt enjoy 
kayaking on your own?   

One of our members, Paulette, 
would like to invite any other 
members to join her at this 

activity, day and time to be mutually 
arranged.  Venue, initially, would be the Wyaralong 

dam.   

If you are interested and have your own kayak (or can 
borrow one) please contact Paulette 0409 898 147. 

Something for crafty people 
Did you know that the Beaudesert library offers adult craft 
workshops?  The workshops are held on the first Friday and 
third Monday of each month at the Beaudesert library. 
 
March - Natural skin care  
10 am-12 pm Friday 3 and Monday 20 
 
April - Clay keepsakes  
10 am-12 pm Thursday 6 and Monday 17 
 
May - Basketweaving  
10 am-12 pm Friday 5 and Monday 15 
 
June - Mixed media mandalas 10 am-12 pm Friday 2 and 

Monday 19 
 
If  you would like to participate in any of 
these workshops, please RSVP to: 
scenicrim.qld.gov.au/libraries, or, 
phone 07 5540 5142 
 



BUGs 
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Thank you to all of our sponsors 

At our first get together for 2023, guest speaker Professor 
Emeritus Richard Drew, also known as Professor Fruit Fly, 
gave an interesting and informative talk on fruit flies to the 55 
members and guests who attended.  The usual plant swap 
table had a great array of plants to choose from and the winner 
of the raffle took home a two-pack of the professor's fruit fly 
traps.   

If you would like to know more about fruit flies, check out his 
web site - Professor Fruit Fly. 

Social lunch 
 Di Johnson 

Our first social lunch for 2023 was 
held at Nedôs restaurant in 
Beaudesert on 24 February.  It was a 
great success with approximately 40 
members and guests in attendance. 

The food, service and atmosphere 
were good especially when 
compared to the first time we went 
there when it had just recently 
opened. 

All agreed that it was a good menu 
and value for money.  



The hot cross bun can be dated back to the 12th century, Christian England, when a monk baked buns and placed a cross 
made of flour paste on top. The intention was to honour Good Friday, the buns eventually becoming symbolic in their own 
right. 

Today, hot cross buns are traditionally eaten on Good Friday in such countries as the United Kingdom, Ireland, Australia, 
New Zealand, South Africa, Canada, India, Pakistan and the United States. 

It is widely believed that the hot cross bun pre-dated Christianity with ancient 
Egyptians using small round buns, decorated with a cross, in order to celebrate their 
gods. 

During the 8th century, pagans prepared buns complete with a cross, which 
represented the four quarters of the moon, a time when spring was welcomed, 
following harsh winters of the Northern Hemisphere. This festival, known as Eastre 
was also designed to honour their goddess, Eostre. 

In Ireland, buns were considered holy and believed to be able to cure all manner of 
sickness. I n England, it was also believed that buns carried medicinal properties, 
while Queen Elizabeth I allowed buns to be produced in bakeries for Good Friday, 
Christmas and burials, following the lifting of imposed bans. 

Other superstitions include the notion that buns could ward off evil spirits, give 
protection to sailors from being shipwrecked and buns that were baked on Good 
Friday wouldn't go off or develop mould during the following year. 

So, as Easter approaches and it is time to tuck into delicious hot cross buns, maybe 
spare a thought of how and where it all began.  

Mosaics  
 Tina Jones 
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Some pics (above and left) of 
the latest excursion for the 
TAGgers - Tamrookum, 
Christmas Creek, and Stinson 
Park. 

The first four to join the 
mosaics class this year 
have finished their 
beginner's piece and are 
eager to continue with a 
new project.  

From left to right Kathy 
Sarah, Pam and Hope. 

Well done to you all. 

Jazz up your garden with a 
splash of colour (above)
created by Jan or this pretty 
little mushroom (left) created 
by Joahn which will brighten 
any corner  

One a penny, two a penny é 
 Diane Rewko 


